2/24/2015

The meeting was called to order by Lion President Paul. The pledges were done by Lion John. Lion
Amanda led us in prayer. Our song was a solo by Lion Don Robinson a new arrangement-OH BEAUTIFUL,
BEAUTIFUL TEXAS.

In attendance were:

Paul, Bud, Dorothy, Patrick, Clayton, Don, John, Amanda, Millie, and guest Lion Mark Roth, and Darbaros
Onur.

We enjoyed a nice dinner of lasagna, salad, green beans, and garlic bread. We had cake for dessert.

Second Vice District Governor Mark Roth was our guest and installing officer. His handle bars were neat
and trimmed—He is ready for the rodeo.

Darbaros Onur from Istanbul Turkey was our guest. His club has 20 members and was formed in 1973.
It is one of the most active clubs in that area. They are working on a hospital project and he indicated
that the government was not helping with it a lot.

Lion Mark told about his father being a Rotarian and his uncle was a Lion. He gave a background on
Lions, including the story about Helen Keller. He did a very good job of giving a lot of details on the
Houston Cy-Fair Lions Club. He really made us proud and let Patrick understand more about the group
he was becoming a part of. At that time he invited Patrick to come forward with his sponsor Lion Bud.

Darbaros seemed to enjoy the complete evening and was very interested in our club and took a lot of
pictures of our den, pictures and banners.

Lion Patrick is going to take Lion Paul’s place at the bowling event. Lion Paul brought up the fact that
the cost for the event in Galveston is going to be more than we had anticipated. He indicated that Lion
Sandy will send out an email to take care of approving the additional funds.

There was a short discussion on the State Convention in May at Bryan.
The tail twister collected $4.50 which Lion Bud will turn over at the next meeting.

Submitted by Lion Dorothy



